Minutes PCHS PTSO Meeting/January 21st, 2014 - 8:00 am

Welcome/Introductions
* Laurie West called the meeting to order.

Student Council Nixon Barber/James Morris

* Winter Formal is set for February, 28, 2015. Legacy Lodge Sophomores + can
attend.  Prom date still to be determined. Looking at May 2" — Chateaux Deer
Valley

Guest Speakers:

* Heather Briley, PCHS Scholarship Advisor requested volunteers to help with the Utah
Scholars classroom visits which will occur at TMJH during the gt grade PE classes
April 28-29. A one hour training program will be provided, 6-7 volunteers are
needed.

Principal’s Report/Bob O’Connor

* High School accreditation visit will occur March 4-5. A group of parents will be
invited to speak with the visitation committee. A five year accreditation time frame is
the longest time frame prior to re-accreditation with a mandatory 2 year review.

* ACT tests will be administered to all juniors on March 3. Test day will be a late start
for sophomores and juniors (12:30PM), but buses will run on a normal schedule.

e State Debate will be held at PCHS March 13-14. Dee to the number of classrooms
needed for this event, early dismissal will occur at 11:30AM on Friday the 13,

* Parking situation is untenable, and a parking lot attendant will be hired. Barb
Swenson provided further information to this point. The high school is out of parking
passes, and the number of students with passes exceeds the numbers of slots
available in the east and the west lots. Alternative plans for next year include only
selling parking passes to juniors and seniors.

December Minutes

* Minutes from the December meeting were approved
Treasurer’s Report/Jo Gabrielson/approve budget

* The treasurer’s report was approved. The resignation of Julie Eihausen was accepted

and Jo Gabrielson was unanimously voted as the new treasurer.

Updates/Discussions
Joe Morelli paver update.
Give your input to a School Board Member regarding new jr. high school.

Committee & District Meeting Reports:

* Mini Grants, November — Laurie West The budgets for the dance curtains was
increased from $200 to $500 to allow for installation.

* Stress Week — just completed 2" quarter fruit and water handouts. Bill submitted to
the treasurer.

e Staff Appreciation — Scheduled for February 3"




* Grad Night, June Nearly halfway to the desired fund raising goal.
* School Community Council Liaison, HS Registration dates were presented, Mar. 5 & 6.
* PCEF-Jen Billow in attendance. Running With Ed next.



